
 PINWHERRY & PINMORE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

17th FEBRUARY 2022 

PINWHERRY COMMUNITY HALL 

MINUTES 

Sederunt 

Community councillors; David Logan, Mike Chamberlain, David Hall, 

Martin Arbon, Sue Royce. 

South Ayrshire Council; Ian Fitsimmons, Chris Campbell 

Members of public; Hugh Armour, Jilly Green, Bob Green 

Apologies; None 

Declaration of interest; None 

Police report; none available 

Approval of minutes; David Hall proposed the minutes seconded by 

Mike Chaimberlain. 

Matters arising; None. 

Presentations; None 

Correspondence; A letter was received from Scottish Rail regarding 

access to the railway at Woodburn Cottage & the change of a 

padlock on the gates. Letter also received from Foundation Scotland 

regarding the launch of the education & training fund. Also to say 

that Claire Graham would be attending the March meeting to discuss 

community benefit funding. Letter from South Ayrshire Council 

regarding the Queens platinum jubilee celebrations & there is 

funding available to councils. Also if any councillors would like to join 

the National Planning Framework.  



Link officer; Chris announced that there were 5 nomination in for 

PPCC & no election was necessary. Also that there was a slight 

downturn in community councils across South Ayrshire.  

Elected members report; Nothing to report mainly due to the local 

elections upcoming.   

Planning matters; none 

Road matters; David Hall asked about the possible 20 mph zone 

through Pinmore. Communication has now been opened.  

Open forum;  None 

Any other competent business; Gillian Green asked where we were 

regarding Fire alarm payments & the address to return them to, Mike 

answered with his address & also added Foundation Scotland were 

unwilling to fund this also the £200 good will payment. A discussion 

followed & was decided that as Foundation Scotland had said no to 

the £200 payment & the fire alarm payment it could be met from 

community council funds. Chris Campbell would make an enquire on 

behalf of PPCC as to the reasoning to this decision & also Claire 

Graham would be attending the next meeting, to get a more 

definitive answer then.  

So it was decided to pay all members of the community the £200 

that had requested it , also to cap the fire alarm payments at £300.  

Date of next meeting 17/03/22 

The meeting was closed at 2030hrs 

  

 


